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court order. A warrant was issued for his arrest and on November 25 when he was
released from Twinsburg Police custody, he was arrested and transported to the Geauga
County Safety Center. The boyfriend is currently in jail awaiting a court appearance.

e 11/23/2019 — Welfare Check — South Russell Village Park:
Officers were dispatched to the South Russell Village Park to check on a female that was
swinging violently on the swing set and yelling profanities. Officers located a juvenile
female who stated she is autistic and lives on Countryside Drive. Officers contacted the
female’s parents and explained the situation. The parents advised their daughter is
allowed to walk alone and that she enjoys the park area. The parents provided officers
with contact information in case the police department has further interactions with the
juvenile.

Safety Committee:

The Safety Committee met on December 3, 2019 at 12:00 p.m. at the South Russell Police
Department. Committee members Dennis Galicki and Cindy Nairn were present along with Chief
Rizzo.

1. The committee discussed the resignation of Officer John Pfaff. Chief is considering
interviewing a candidate from the previous round and will request initiating the process
in the 1%t quarter of 2020.

2. The committee was updated on the incident during the Turkey Trot 5k Run where a
group of individuals were providing free beer to race participants.

3. The group discussed the next phase of the radio project. It was reported that the project
will come in approximately $30,000 less than originally projected.

4. The police department will be submitting an inventory list for Council’s approval to sell
on GovDeals.com.

5. New Cruiser production date has been delayed to late January.

6. The police department’s MDT’s need replacement due to a mandatory upgrade to
Windows 10 operating system. We had the same issue back in 2014 when we were
forced to upgrade from Windows XP to Windows 7. Although Panasonic advised that
our hardware was upgradable to Windows 10, the upgrade was unsuccessful as our
computers are approaching 6 years old. Panasonic confirmed that they will not be
providing any updates in order to resolve the issues.

The committee will be asking council to consider amending the appropriations in the
amount of $14,000 in order to update the equipment.

The meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.



